
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: April 15, 2024  

Henry Street Switch Replacement 
Works – Whitby, Ontario  
 
Starting Friday, May 3 to Monday, May 6, 2024 

 
Project Overview  
GO service is expanding to serve you better - with more frequent service, more stations, 
cleaner technology, and more connections. Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 
over 10,000 train trips a week - so you won’t need a schedule because you know the next train 
will be coming soon. GO Expansion will transform the GO rail network from a commuter 
service into an all-day, rapid system. 
 
What You Need to Know  
To support State of Good Repair projects, crews will be proceeding with the replacement of 
tracks at Henry Street along the GO subdivision West of Henry Street. 
 
 



 
This construction notice can be translated into a different language upon 
request by emailing us at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français. Si vous 
êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com.   

Contact Us: 
  Write to us at: DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/go-expansion  

 

 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• Crews will be proceeding with switch replacement works 

on the GO subdivision West of Henry Street (mile 8.39 to 
8.59). 

• Works will include removing and replacing the North and 
South Mainline Tracks between Crossovers #1 and #5 
which have reached the end of their service life. 

• Crews will be operating within the Metrolinx right of way. 
• Crews will be on site between Friday, May 3 to Monday, 

May 6, 2024. 
 
Please Note: The work start date is tentative and may be 

rescheduled due to a variety of factors. Please reach out 
to the Durham Region Community Engagement Team 
for any questions. 

 

• There are no anticipated pedestrian impacts from the 
upcoming works. 

 
TRANSIT INFORMATION  
• There will be no rail service on the Lake Shore East 

Corridor on Saturday and Sunday, May 3-5, 2024. 
 

HOURS OF WORK OTHER INFORMATION 
• Crews will be on site between the hours of 10:00pm on 

Friday, May 3 and 5:00am on Monday, May 6, 2024. 
• Standard construction noise will remain within the 

allowable municipal by-law limits. 
 

• As we work to improve transit in your community you may 
have questions or need to get in touch with us. We have a 
dedicated community engagement team in place to work 
with residents and businesses in Durham Region.  

• Contact us by email at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com or 
by phone at 416-202-3900.   
 

TRAFFIC DETAILS  
• There are no anticipated traffic impacts from the 

upcoming works. 
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